
 

Week 2 Term 3 2025           Thursday 24th July 

Acting Principal Korero 

 
 
Tuhia ki te Rangi                   Write it in the sky 
Tuhia ki te whenua               Write it in the land 
Tuhia ki te ngakau                Write it in the heart 
o nag tangata                     of the people 
Ko te mea nui                       The greatest thing 
Ko te aroha                           Is love 
Ti hei Mauri Ora!                   Behold there is Life! 
 
Kia ora Koutou 
I thought it best to be open and transparent about 
my passion for supporting the Chiefs, that said I can 
now move on to introducing myself. As Rob alluded to 
in the last newsletter, my name is Mark Gifkins, more 
commonly known as Mr G, and I am Pukehou’s Acting 
Principal for the next ten weeks while Rob enjoys a 
well deserved sabbatical.  
 
At the end of 2024 I retired as principal of Parkvale 
School in Hastings, after enjoying twenty three 
magical years at the helm. More recently I have been 
appointed to the Acting Principal position at 
Pukehamoamoa School while their principal was on 
sabbatical and now I am extremely excited to be 
Acting Principal at Pukehou School. 
 
In just the short amount of time that I have been at 
Pukehou School, I have come to appreciate what an 
amazing school you have all created. The school itself 
and the surrounding grounds are picture perfect and 
provide an exceptionally supportive environment for 
learning. 

 The staff have been warm and welcoming, and I 
have quickly identified the outstanding quality of 
teaching that is occurring in all the classrooms. 
Developing positive relationships with the students is a 
true focus displayed by all staff, ensuring rooms are 
vibrant and exciting learning spaces. 
 
The children have been sensational, their openness, 
friendly and kind manner is a true reflection of the 
values the school holds to the forefront. 
 
I have looked at the school calendar for this term and 
am extremely excited to be part of all the wonderful 
events ahead. Next week we have the Onga Onga 
Sevens, where we will be competing in the soccer, 
netball and hockey competitions. I will be spending 
the day going between these events and cheering 
the students on (I am quietly confident that we will do 
well as practices have been sharp). 
 
In week four we will be travelling to Poukawa School 
to compete in the annual Inter-Rural School Cross 
Country. The students have been participating in 
daily runs around our field in preparation for this 
challenging event. Once again I look forward to 
supporting our runners as they take on the rugged 
course set by Poukawa. 
 
After the cross country we then begin to prepare for 
the CHB Rippa Rugby Tournament to be held later in 
the term at Coronation Park in Waipawa. This has 
always been a favourite event for me and I look 
forward to coaching some teams to represent 
Pukehou School. 
 
While all this is happening we will also be fully involved 
in rehearsals for the upcoming production which will 
be on show in early term four. 
 
Once again can I extend my true thanks and 
appreciation for the kindness and open arm 
welcome you have all given me. I look forward to 
meeting you all in the weeks ahead. 
 
Best wishes 

Mark Gifkins 
Acting Principal 

 



 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Well done to 
all of the 

students who 
auditioned for 

 

 

With hugely 
appreciated 

assistance from 
Rachelle Dekker and 

Tim Stevens 
(Waipawa M&D),    the 

cast has been 
announced! 

 

 

This production will 
be ‘on stage’ on 15th 
(Matinee), 16th & 17th 
October (Week 2 Term 4).   

 

 

Tickets will be 
available from 8th 

September, not 
before. 

 

 

 

 

 
Directed by       

Rachael Strong  

           Director's Assistant - 

           Alice Charlton-Jones 

 


